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Dear Breed Club members 
 
Idiopathic pulmonary fibrosis (IPF) is a complex and poorly understood respiratory illness that results 
in exercise intolerance, coughing, and breathing difficulties.  Veterinary surgeons often hear “crackles” 
when they listen to the dog’s chest. IPF is usually diagnosed in Terrier dogs especially the West 
Highland White Terrier, but also exists in other breeds such as the Schipperke, Cairn Terrier and 
Miniature Pinscher.  The diseases is difficult to diagnose and hard to treat, and is currently associated 
with a poor prognosis. 
 
In collaboration with Professor Cécile Clercx at the Faculty of Veterinary Medicine of Liège and the 
European LUPA project, we are involved in a study to better understand this disease.  The specific 
aims are to improve early diagnosis through blood tests, to understand the genetic background of IPF 
(with the hope of identifying strategies to reduce the transmission of the disease to future 
generations), and to investigate the mechanisms of development of the disease (with the hope of 
identifying potential treatments).  Further information is available at 
http://www.cvu.ulg.ac.be/cms/c_460478/fr/etudes-cliniques-/-clinical-studies 
 
In order to achieve this, we need help from breed clubs to publicise the project and help us identify 
dogs with suspected IPF.  The attached leaflet contains further details of the study and we would be 
very grateful if you could circulate this letter and leaflet amongst your members.  If any of your 
members know of a dog suspected to have IPF, we would be very happy to discuss the case with their 
veterinary surgeon and consider the dog for potential inclusion in the study.  Even if referral to one of 
our centres is impractical, we would still be very grateful for any clinical details and tissue samples. 
 
With many thanks for your support 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Sheena Warman, Domingo Casamian and Dr Sonja Fonfara, Small Animal Hospital, Langford 
Veterinary Services, University of Bristol, Langford House, Bristol BS40 5DU 
Dr Jo Dukes-McEwan and Dr Alex German, Small Animal Teaching Hospital, University of 
Liverpool, Leahurst, Chester High Road, Neston, Cheshire, CH64 7TE  
Prof Michael Herrtage and Dr Penny Watson, Queen’s Veterinary School Hospital, University of 
Cambridge, Madingley Road, Cambridge, CB3 0ES 
Prof Ian Ramsey, Dr Anne French, Small Animal Hospital, Division of Companion Animal Studies, 
University of Glasgow, Bearsden Road, Bearsden, Glasgow, G61 1QH 
Craig Devine, Borders Veterinary Cardiology Services, 23 South Bank Road, Biggar, Lanarkshire, 
ML12 6AD 
Yolanda Martinez, Royal (Dick) School for Veterinary Studies, University of Edinburgh, Easter Bush 
Campus, EH25 9RG 
Jon Wray, Rory Bell Dick White Referrals, Station Farm, London Road, Six Mile Bottom, 
Cambridgeshire, CB8 0UH 
Prof David Church, Queen Mother Hospital for Animals, Royal Veterinary College, Hawkshead Lane, 
North Mymms, Hertfordshire, AL9 7TA 
Jane Eastwood Willows Referral Service, Highlands Road, Shirley, Solihull, B90 4NH  
 
 


